
Transportation Advisory Board 
of the Metropolitan Council of the Twin Cities  
 
 
 

ACTION TRANSMITTAL No. 2014-70 
 
 
DATE: October 8, 2014 

TO: Transportation Advisory Board 

SUBJECT: City of Carver CMAQ Funding Change 

REQUESTED 
ACTION: 

The City of Carver requests defederalization of its 2014 project to 
provide express bus service between Carver and downtown 
Minneapolis and the University of Minnesota (#TRS-TCMT-13H). 

RECOMMENDED 
MOTION: 

Recommend approval of the defederalization request on the 
condition that the City deliver the bus operations project as 
approved in the TAB solicitation. 

 
BACKGROUND AND PURPOSE OF ACTION: The City of Carver received $4,429,411 
of federal Congestion Mitigation Air Quality (CMAQ) funding in the 2009 solicitation to 
build a 400-space park-and-ride lot in the City of Carver and to provide express bus 
service between Carver and downtown Minneapolis and the University of Minnesota for 
three years. Park-and-ride lot construction is expected to be completed in Fall 2014 and 
accounted for $3,603,211 of the federal funding award. The bus service includes 
$826,200 of federal CMAQ funding.  
 
Planning for the route service determined that the route could be best served with 
extensions to existing SouthWest Transit service. However, under existing federal 
regulations, it would be difficult to develop a federally-compliant contract between the 
City of Carver and SouthWest Transit. Discussions between the City of Carver and 
Metropolitan Council staff developed a potential solution by defederalizing the City of 
Carver project. The $826,200 of federal CMAQ funding would be used for the Green 
Line light rail operating costs (which also received a CMAQ-funded award in the 2009 
solicitation) since this project can accept additional federal funding. The Council will in 
turn provide $826,200 in non-federal operating revenue to the City for its bus service 
project. This support is conditional on the City delivering its bus service project as 
originally proposed to TAB, including providing a 20% local match to the net operating 
cost, which is the City’s intent. 
 
The Federal Transit Administration (FTA) has confirmed that a TIP amendment is not 
needed for this defederalization because the funding is already obligated in an active 
grant. The change can be handled administratively in the FTA’s online grants 
management system. 
 
The City’s request is attached along with a support letter from the Metropolitan Council. 
 
RELATIONSHIP TO REGIONAL POLICY: Projects that receive funding through the 
regional solicitation process must have significant changes (such as, but not limited to, 
scope changes or program year extensions) approved by TAB.  This requested funding 
exchange does not change either project from a technical perspective, but does change 
which projects receive federal CMAQ funding. 
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